Online Committee Meeting 02/06/2020 via Zoom.


SN COMMITTEE MEETING on Tuesday 2nd June 2020 at 7.30pm
1. Attended by: Alan Wallis, Mel Slade, Helen Le Page, Steve McKinley, Paul Fox, Debbie Robinson, Jane Archer, Sarah Francis
2. Apologies: 
3. Minutes:  The minutes of the meeting on 5th May 2020 not approved due to amendments being made and the minutes not being re circulated.
4. Can we continue to send all items/status for the agenda 2 weeks before hand to Helen.
	TO BE RESOLVED FROM PREVIOUS MEETING
	ACTION

	Helen to get password for online banking
	Phone Barclays

	Steve Peacock asked to go up to Hindhead to investigate possibility of parking on old road for SN Trophy. – no update Yet
	

	No reply from Gordons about outstanding payment
	Sarah to email again. (Staff involved could be furloughed)

	
	

	
	

	
	


	CHAIRMAN’S REPORT
	ACTION

	 Course Planning competition had 15 entries; thanks to Steve McKinley for assessing the submissions. In future this would be good to run after a planning course.
More work needed on website.  Suggest allocating responsibility for specific pages to individual officers, perhaps added to job descriptions.

Draft job descriptions circulated, for elected and co-opted posts, plus access officer role.  Limited feedback received.  Subject to committee approval, plan is to circulate a final draft, then publish on website.

 BO guidance on Phase 1 resumption (Individual activities: POCs and VOCs) circulated.
We should start to discuss in what ways we are comfortable as a club with some further resumption of club activity, once permitted:

- Government guidelines now go further and would permit Wednesday evening club activities with minimal restrictions: no SI; flags / tapes collected only by planner and quarantined for 72 hours; maps picked up from a box; car keys separated.  But this (as a club activity) is not yet supported by BO.

-  When club events are permitted, what are we prepared to offer?  Pre-entry encouraged, even for Saturday Series? Can we safely accept EOD, e.g. with entry team completing registration cards at 2m+ range, and exact money dropped in a box?  Card payments?  Are we happy to hire SI cards; and if not, do we have enough for seasonal hire/loan?  Can we meet distancing requirements at start, download?  Etc


	Thanks to Steve for organizing and judging the planning competition.  Names of all who took park and a report noting some courses to be published on the website and in SNaggers.
Some pages are out of date.  Alan would like members of the committee to take responsibility perhaps once a year to have a look an allocated page and let him know of any updates needed.  Debbie/Mel to organize a meeting with some junior parents to discuss the junior pages.

Alan circulated job descriptions.  Any amendments to Alan by 1st July.

Natalie Weir (BOF) gathering suitable courses for website.  Alice Holt map not available due to Visitors’ Centre being closed.  None of our other POC/VOCs are suitable for wider publication.
We all agreed that this was difficult to plan for, but Alan is going to start drafting some ideas so we can start thinking about how to resume when allowed.


	SECRETARY’S REPORT
	ACTION

	Banking:
Discussed at meeting:
All committee members both elected and coopted need to be invited to attend committee meetings and receive the minutes.  Re circulate minutes with next agenda.
Minutes need to be read and approved/comments made within a week of receiving them.  They can then be re issued of necessary before being published to the website.

Emails:  Can all committee members please confirm the email address they would like to be used.
Can we try and resist long email chains, especially if the subject matter is changed.


	Helen still needs to get password to access online banking.
Helen to do this in future

All those present at the meeting to respond within a week.

All committee members to email HLP


	TREASURER’S REPORT
	ACTION

	BML will give us credit rather than reimbursement. Hope the
committee is happy with that. They are in process of moving at the
moment so nothing will be produced yet. Although this is not the response we initially hoped for, it was decided that we would except a credit note in order to keep good relations with BML.  We do however need to reiterate to Nigel that by our accounting we are owed £392.92.  

Online banking - Alan and Helen were provided with details and
have contacted bank. Awaiting passcodes.

To respond to Debbie regarding invoice values.  In the past the invoices
went to the individual concerned, and were then posted on to me, so
they were checked by the individual who had booked/ordered the items.
At some point (not sure when), most things started to be sent directly
to me. Often the individual will let me know to expect an invoice for
X amount, but not always.  Moving forward, I think we either need
invoices sent initially to whoever ordered/booked the item, or
individuals need to let me know what they ordered and to expect an
invoice.
To respond to Debbie regarding not forgetting things. I already
make notes etc. as I am sure all of us do, however I do know that if I pick stuff up on my phone I can't always make a note, so as of now I will no longer pick emails up on my phone.  This means if I am away, nothing will be read or
actioned until my return.  I am also looking at getting a new email
just for SN stuff.  The committee are slightly concerned that if Sarah is away for a period of time or on a regular basis that messages/payments might not be responded to in time.  Sarah needs a better system to ensure that she does not forget to pay things and fulfil her role as Treasurer, this was explained to her quite clearly at the meeting.
Need to send an updated equipment list to the Insurers.  I have
asked for details from Steve and Calvin of what they hold.  Reply
received from Steve so far. (Calvin’s went to the wrong email address.  Jane is aware and will pass on message)

SI Fund expenditure. Sarah has analyzed 14 years of accounts and the fund is looking healthy.  We have been quite generous with payments from events into the fund, but will leave them as they are for the moment.  Most items have now been replaced bar dibbers.  These are now quite old obsolete, but still working until the system is updated.

Event breakdowns. Alan had asked for these on one spread sheet.  Alan provided a template, but Sarah failed to produce what he had asked for.  

Fabian costs are 4.5%, with a minimum charge of 90pence per
transaction. Start time compilations are charged at 30 pence per
competitor.
Discussed at meeting:
Steve McKinley has suggested that we use a new auditor this Year, to cast a fresh pair of eyes over the accounts as it has been the same person for a number of years now.  He volunteered, but it was felt it should not be someone on the committee.

The accounts show we have made a deficit this year.  This is partly due to 2 cancelled events and some payments falling into this year rather than the previous year.  Some of these were brought to our attention at last year’s AGM.
There is still a fundamental lack of faith from the committee in Sarah’s reliability as Treasurer.  Most are concerned that when events start happening again, things will slip and payments will be forgotten.  We must protect the Club’s name and not let any future payments slip through the net.  Sarah has been asked to supply requested information and her report two weeks before the meeting, so everyone has time to analyse the information. Sarah has let us know that she would like to only serve one more term as Treasurer, but the committee did let her know she has the chance to step down in September should she feel she doesn’t have the time to commit to the job.
	Sarah to email Nigel with a complete breakdown of the inconsistencies identifying which event and whether the issue is map numbers or price charged per map or both.  Chair & Events Sec to be copied into the e-mail.
Helen to phone Barclays again.

Alan to add a note to the planner’s brief asking that Sarah is copied into any expenditure, so she knows what invoices to expect. Post event the Event Secretary would like confirmation that payments relating to event (Mapping/BOF Levy/Land Fees etc.) have been paid.
Steve gave advice on how to stop messages being deleted, if that is what’s happening. Sarah to look at her phone to see if she can change the settings. Mel suggested that she could mark e-mails as unread so she can see that they still need to be opened and addressed on her return home.  Sarah feels strongly that if she opens emails at home, she can action them straight away.
Sarah to deal with insurance, due 13th June. Please confirm to committee that the list has been provided and the payment has been made.
Leave payments as they are for the moment.
Alan and Sarah to have an offline chat about how to present these.

Too expensive to use as a pre entry for SS

Sarah to approach Steve Peacock as a possibility.

Sarah to try and keep accounting payments in the correct year where possible.

Sarah to fulfil committees’ requests for information on time.




	WELFARE OFFICER’S REPORT
	ACTION

	Nothing Submitted


	


	EVENT SECRETARY REPORT
	ACTION

	A list of areas has now been provided to the committee that are available for Saturday Series, but not able to request permission until we know when restrictions will be lifted or what restrictions will apply. We have a limited number of areas that are not Landmarc controlled.  We should consider using a Landmarc areas for Level B+ events to attract more people so reduce loss/break even?

We have 15 areas listed although it was felt that Hindhead should be saved for a level C+ event.  We need to make sure all areas are ready to be used as soon as Orienteering can be resumed.
Discussed at Meeting:
It is thought that we are losing regular orienteers to our SS events due to repetition of areas and lack of use of the military training areas which are the best ones the Club has.  We should have enough areas not to have to reuse areas over a 2 year period. Thoughts to get more variety when events can resume; perhaps we could use some Urban Areas such as Farnborough and Goldsworth Park for SS, but need to be aware of safety restrictions/road crossings for juniors.  Urban events are on the whole more profitable.

2 areas have been missed off the list -Waterers Park and Brookwood country Park.

We have not used NRA Bisley/Frensham Heights or Whitmore common for a while. 
Holmewood Park can’t be used on a Saturday due to being a wedding venue, but might be worth asking about Sundays.
Who owns the land around Lord Wandsworth School?
Could be worth asking other club members if they know of any areas local to them that could be suitable for a SS or Wednesday night training.
HLP suggested Aldershot Park/Tices Meadows/Tongham.

MS suggested Manor Park, Aldershot for sprint training.
SN were approached about creating a map for WINGS (Scout Jamboree) this year, which now been delayed until next year giving us more time to plan and map the area.  WINGS organisers are pushing for a meeting with the Park
Rangers as soon as practicable in order to make good use of this time.  It is hoped we may be able to get a new map and re-open the area for future use.
Can we still tag onto Army Events on Wednesdays?


	Need adding to list

Jane and Debbie to investigate/make enquiries about these areas, Holmewood Park and Lord Wandsworth.
Article to be placed in SNaggers by Mel
Steve McK to investigate areas

Steve McK to keep us informed on progress and communication with WINGS.
Yes, but discretely.



	DEVELOPMENT OFFICER’S REPORT
	

	Alan & I have been working with the Friends of Basingbourne Park (a park near where I live) on their POC.  The group leader is very keen to get the project up and running ASAP.  Alan has mapped, I have been liaising recently regarding the planned courses, control sites etc and fed map updates back to Alan.  

Alan will be coming to check the map now that lockdown restrictions permit him to do that.

Will be ideal for local Scout/Cub/Beaver/Guide/Brownie Groups and schools - scope to generate interest in more O activities as a result.  Not big enough for Sat Series, but def scope for training, sprint relay type fun events.  


	Mel will keep us updated with progress.


	MAPPING OFFICER’S REPORT
	ACTION

	Mapping Activities

New map update done for Bisley Urban and Whitmoor Common – essentially georeferencing and bringing up to the latest symbol set 

Mapping activities on hold for most of the last couple of months due to covid restrictions including Brookwood Country Park (SM) and Hawley (Urban) (PJ) and Farnham Park.
Covid-19 resources available on the Web-site:
Several Solo-O maps posted.

SN Planning competition held and marked

MapRunF courses posted for Bisley and Whitmoor
Discussed at meeting:
Solo O courses.  Should we inform BKO and BAOC?  As Colin produced some of the maps it was thought polite that we should share our resources with these clubs.


	Steve to keep us updated with progress once restrictions allow.

Steve to email Derek at BKO.


	TEAM CAPTAIN’S REPORT
	ACTION

	Yvette Baker Trophy Final: the BOK event scheduled for Westonbirt Arboretum on 5th July has now been cancelled. There are no plans to re-schedule the event this year.


British Relay Championships 2020: there is still a possibility that the 2020 British Championships weekend could be rescheduled for the autumn, but clearly a number of factors will influence the decision (land permissions, travel and social distancing constraints amongst them). SN relay team entries are submitted and paid for. No refunds have yet been issued, and no competitor contributions collected.


SE Relays: no competition date is confirmed but could potentially still happen later in the year. Considered unlikely at present.


All other team events for 2020 are understood to be cancelled with no likelihood of rescheduling. These include:

· JK – Note: SN teams had not been entered at time of cancellation.

· Harvester Trophy (was to have been in Scotland in June)

· British Mixed Sprint Relays (was to have been in Lancashire in June)

Compass Sport Cup final is not yet formally cancelled (18th October in West Midlands) but we did not qualify.


The Team Captain is not involved in organising any team entries for virtual orienteering competitions.


All finances for the current year (ending 30th June 2020) have been settled via the Treasurer.
	It is unlikely that the Team Captain will resume any ‘normal’ duties until 2021 due to most events being cancelled/postponed.


	AOB
	ACTION

	Update from Membership Sec.


New members
None since last Committee Meeting (unsurprising in current situation!)

 

New Membership Directory
All club members (BOF/SN) and local) were sent email (3rd May & reminder on 21 May) asking if they are happy to have their contact details in the directory.   

Reply cut-off date, 31st May.    About a two-thirds reply rate so far. 

A final reminder will be sent by email and will ask Paul to put one up on SN website.


	Gill to collate data after the deadline and produce directory.  It was decided that we should investigate using a password encrypted soft copy rather than a hard copy that would go out of date very quickly, cost more and wouldn’t be updated for several years.  Steve McK to send round a test page.

	KIT.  HLP is hoping to put out proper order forms in the near future to start collating orders.  Bryzos are now back up and running.
	Kit order forms will be circulated once restrictions are lifted and people are beginning to think about orienteering again.

	AGM: How do we want to hold this?  We either book an online date or hold off until Sept in the hope that we can have a socially distanced meeting in either an open space or hall.
	HLP shall optimistically book West End Village Hall for 30th September in the hope that we can meet.  Otherwise we will host a zoom/outdoor meeting. Date to be advertised in SNaggers.

	SCOA AGM 18th June
SEOA AGM 11th June
	Gill to circulate to members incase they would like to join.

	Helen and Debbie need to contact Lucy to update their information in SNaggers.


	HLP & DR to action


Date of next meeting: Tues Aug 4th 2020 7.30pm
Helen Le Page
SN Sec

05/06/2020

